



## RECEIVED

August 11, 2006

AUG 1 6 2006

Ms. Darlene Standley, Chief Utilities Division Tennessee Regulatory Authority 460 James Robertson Parkway Nashville, TN 37243-0505

TN REGULATORY AUTHORITY UTILITIES DIVISION

Re:

Docket Number 0600005 Burrus Kidge Development 06-00005

Dear Ms. Standley:

We have recently reached an agreement with the City of White House, Tennessee for the annexation of our development into the city limits of White House. As part of this agreement, the White House Sewer Department will provide our development with public sewer services. Therefore, we will no longer be constructing a Sheaffer, International treatment facility.

This annexation will take place in October, 2006 and is subject to the final approval of the City of White House Mayor and Board of Alderman.

Please call me if you have any questions regarding this matter.

Sincerely,

C.B. Hellmann, Jr.

Chief Manager

CBH/ch

Cc: Angie Carrier, White House City Administrator

Jack Sheaffer, Sheaffer International